
OREGON-DAVIS SCHOOL CORPORATION

Wednesday, September 18, 2019
Regular School Board Meeting, 6:30 PM

Humanities Room, Room 113/117,  Oregon-Davis Jr/Sr High School, 5990 North 750 East, 
Hamlet, IN 46532

The Board of School Trustees of the Oregon-Davis School Corporation met in Special Session 
on Wednesday evening, September 18, 2019  at 6:30 PM in the Susan G. Rowles Board Room 
of the Administration Building, pursuant to the rules of the Board.

1.  Meeting Opening 

1.01 Call to Order - President Chris Lawrence

1.02  Pledge of Allegiance - led by senior Garrett Weil

1.03  Roll Call - Chris Lawrence, Annette Ferch, Kurt Hayes, Kyle Hinds, absent was Brandie 
Ecker

1.04  Public Comment was reserved for after vote on the consent agenda.

2.  Consent Agenda

2.01  Approval of Personnel Recommendations
Boys Head Varsity Basketball Coach
Boys JV/Assistant Basketball Coach

Motion to pass the Consent Agenda was made by Mr. Hinds, second was by Mrs. Ferch.
The time was then turned over to Dr. Harman to read his recommendation.  “Before I formally 
make the recommendations for the Head Varsity Boys Basketball Coach and Assistant Varsity/
Head JV Boys Basketball Coach, I want to recognize the selection team that conducted the 
interviews.  Those individuals on the selection team are :  Mr. Jerry Miller, Mr. Drew Carlin, Mrs. 
BJ Awald, Mr. Jim Ash, Ms. Linda Bajgrowicz, Mr. Terry Minix, Mr. Scott Green and myself.  I 
want to thank these individuals for their time, their input and dedication to the Oregon-Davis 
School Corporation.  Again, thank you.

I am recommending Mr. Larry Sennert to be employed as the Head Varsity Boys Basketball 
Coach.

Larry began his coaching careen in 1985 in the Knox Community School Corporation and 
between 2001-2010 was the JV Boys’ Basketball Coach.  Larry has coached over 350 games 
and is a licensed basketball official for 26 years.  The selection team believes that Larry brings 
coaching experience to our athletic department, knowledge of the game of basketball and is 
eager to make an impact with our student/athletes as well as our community.



I am recommending Mr. Daniel Henigsmith to be employed as the Assistant Varsity/Head JV 
Boys Basketball Coach.

Das has coached basketball at the junior high level for 3 years, including last year as a girls 
junior high basketball coach at Oregon-Davis.  Dan has worked with our varsity boys basketball 
program and specifically has led workouts for the past several months.  The selection team 
believes that Dan has demonstrated dedication to the student/athletes at Oregon-Davis, 
especially our varsity boys basketball program the past several months.  Das has built a very 
positive and strong rapport with many of our male athletes.  Dan also has a bright future ahead 
of him as a coach as he gains experience working with Coach Larry Sennert.

Before asking for a vote Mr. Lawrence also thanked the committee for the time spent in the 
interviewing process.  

Motion passed 4-0.

Garrett Weil had signed up for public comment.  He asked Coach Sennert about his plans and 
why Oregon-Davis.  Coach Sennert said he has lots of plans but needs to have the opportunity 
to get to know the team. Coach Henigsmith had already been a big help with giving him some 
background on the students and team.  As for why OD, he said it was a great opportunity and 
there is no place to go but up.

Dr. Harman congratulated both coaches and invited everyone to stay for cake to celebrate the 
new coaching staff.

3.  Board Comments

4.  Adjournment

As there were no Board comments Mr. Lawrence asked for a motion to adjourn.  Motion to 
adjourn was made by Mrs. Ferch and second was by Mr. Hinds.  

Motion passed 4-0.

Meeting adjourned at 6:42 PM.


